NEW CUMBERLAND YOUTH BASEBALL ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF February 9, 2017
The meeting of the New Cumberland Youth Baseball Association was called to order on February 9, 2017 with the following members present:  Brian Koch, Israel Cortes, Gary Shirley, Scott Rickenbach, Julie Drabenstadt, Ray Cloak, Diane Sohomuch, Ron Miller, Melissa Kohr, Paul Ritchie, Lance Weaver, Mike Haas, Vanessa Straub and Shannon Conrad.
1.
Recognition of Visitors:  Deb Wehr, Robert Seibert, Jim Maley and Randy Slonaker.
2.
Secretary Report.  The minutes of January 5, 2017 were presented.  Scott Rickenbach made the motion to accept the minutes.  The motion was seconded Mike Haas by and passed.

3.
Health & Welfare.  Brian Koch reported that the concession stand at Borough Park was broken into and there was some damage.
4.
League Correspondence.

a. Incoming Correspondence.  Gary Shirley said that he received the agreement with the West Shore School District for use of the Hillside Teener Field for April 1, 2017 through July 31, 2017.
b. Outgoing Correspondence.  Gary Shirley said that he sent in an application to the West Shore School District for use of the Hillside Teener Field for April 1, 2017 through July 31, 2017.
5.
Treasurer’s Report.  Diane Sohomuch presented the Treasurer’s Report for the period January 5, 2017 to February 8, 2017.  She reported a balance as of February 8, 2017, of $13,366.84 in our checking account, $7.95 in our Building Fund Account and $5.00 in our savings account.  Ron Miller made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  The motion was seconded Scott Rickenbach by and passed.  
6.
Association Business.
a. Cal Ripken League Presentation.  Randy Slonaker from the Cal Ripken League gave a short talk on the Cal Ripken League.  There was discussion and questions.  It was decided to get more information before we would vote. 
b. 2017 Sign Ups.  Venessa Straub and Mike Haas reported that we have 214 sign ups to date.  It was decided to leave the sign ups open to placements.
c. Fundraising.  Julie Drabenstadt went over the list of sponsors and ask people to contact them.  
d. Photographer Bids.  Deb Wehr said that she wanted to go with Fine Art for Picture Day.  She said that we might want to consider using Jodi Major for taking All Star Team photos.
e. Will Cole Work Day.  Brian Koch said that he wants to have a Will Cole Work Day on Saturday, February 18, 2017.
f. Doug Eakin’s Email.  The board had a general discussion about his email.

g. Robert Seibert wants to become a board member.  Ron Miller made the motion to elect Robert Seibert to a 2-year term to the Board of Directors.  The motion was seconded by Ray Cloak and passed.

7.
Business for future consideration.  Pony rule changes.
8.  
Motion to adjourn.  Scott Rickenbach made the motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Ron Miller and passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 PM.  The next meeting will be on Thursday, March 9, 2017 at 7:00 PM at the Baughman United Methodist Church.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gary Shirley, Secretary

